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Attached is my testimony in opposition to Ordinance 210966.


Andrea Clark, AICP
Policy & Planning Manager


KC Healthy Kids
650 Minnesota Avenue | Kansas City, KS 66101
816.523.5353 | Direct 913.302.8205
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December 9, 2021



Dear Mayor Lucas and City Councilmembers,



I am writing to voice our opposition to Ordinance #210966 and our continued 
support for Complete Streets.



Active transportation, like walking and biking, benefits kids’ physical, cognitive and 
mental health, but only 5.7% of kids in the Kansas City metro walk to school.1 
Traffic-related danger is one of the main reasons parents are afraid to let their kids 
walk or ride their bike to school, and for good reason.2



Last month, the Kansas City Police Department observed that hit-and-run crashes 
with pedestrians seem to be on the rise.3 Research has shown people of color and 
people in low-income neighborhoods are disproportionately impacted by 
pedestrian fatalities.4



Pedestrian injuries and fatalities are not inevitable, but our streets are not designed 
for pedestrians. This is why we advocated for Complete Streets in 2017 and Vision 
Zero in 2020. While the concerns of residents are legitimate and should be 
addressed, this ordinance will have unintended consequences, such as:



● Hindering Safe Routes to School - Safe routes ensure kids can safely walk
and bike to school, the park, the community center and more. I encourage the
city to align their strategies with the Kansas City Physical Activity Plan.



● Excluding Kids & Families - Community engagement is vital to the successful
implementation of Complete Streets, but many families with kids struggle to
attend public meetings because of work or lack of child care. This ordinance
does not ensure their voices will be heard.



● Undermining Vision Zero - To eliminate pedestrian injuries and fatalities by
2050, we need to invest in infrastructure that calms traffic and protects
pedestrians, including bike lanes. The design of pedestrian infrastructure can
vary based on resident preferences.



We ask you to oppose this ordinance, support Complete Streets and better
engage the communities most impacted by pedestrian injuries and fatalities.



Sincerely,



Andrea Clark, AICP
Policy & Planning Manager



4 National Complete Streets Coalition (2019)
3 Fox 4 (2021)
2 National Center for Safe Routes to School (2010)
1 Children’s Mercy (2019)










